


JOHNSON COUNTY AUDITOR

JOHNSON COUNTY COURTHOUSE
#2 N. MAIN
CLEBURNE, TEXAS 76033
Telephone (817) 556-6305 ~ Fax (817) 556-6075
Steven E. Watson Jennifer R. Lyon
County Auditor First Assistant County Auditor

March 13, 2024

The Honorable Adam King
Sheriff

Johnson County

1102 E. Kilpatrick Ave
Cleburne, Texas 76031

RE: Auditor’s Report — FY24 Q1 Sheriff’s Office Escrow Account

Dear Sheriff King,

Summary

In accordance with Local Government Code Section 115, the Auditor’s Office performed a
review of the Sheriff’s Office Escrow Account for the period ending December 2023.

Background

The Sheriff’s Office is responsible for traffic control, investigating crimes, apprehending
fugitives, running the county jail, emergency response calls (911), resolving disputes, executing
warrants, security of the court’s buildings, and the safety and security of the Judges. The
Sheriff’s Office assists other law enforcement agencies within the county.

Scope

Our review was limited to the examination of the Sheriff’s Office Escrow ledger accounts,
disbursements for the quarter ended December 2023. To accomplish the audit, we examined
bank reconciliations and supporting documents; reviewed Odyssey receipts and related
procedures; and verified that funds collected had been accurately and timely disbursed.






FW: Approval Needed - FY24 Q1 5.0. Escrow Acct.

Steven Watson <swatson@johnsoncountytx.org>
Tue 02-Apr-24 3:44 PM
To:Kathy Rice <krice@johnsoncountytx.org>

@ 1 attachments (30 KB)
Sheriff Escrow Audit Letter FY24 Q1 Draft.docx;

SW

From: Adam King <adam@johnsoncountytx.org>

Sent: Tuesday, April 2, 2024 1:13 PM

To: Steven Watson <swalson@johnsoncountylx.org>
Subject: Re: Approval Needed - FY24 Q1 5.0. Escrow Acct.

Ok to post.

AK

Sent from my iPhone

On Apr 2, 2024, at 11:54 AM, Steven Watson <swatson@johnsoncountytx.org> wrote:

Sheriff,
Here is a draft of the Q1 escrow account audit. Please review and respond.

SwW

From: Kathy Rice <krice@johnsoncountytx.org>
Sent: Monday, March 18, 2024 9:55 AM

To: Steven Watson <swatson@johnsoncountytx.org>
Subject: Approval Needed - FY24 Q1 5.0. Escrow Acct.

Steve,

Attached is the Draft Letter for this audit.
Please forward for approval.

Thank you,

Kathy Rice

Audit Manager

Johnson County Auditor's Office
817-556-6953 x1618

KRice@JohnsonCountyTX.org.



